
 

May 13, 2015 
 
DAS Representatives, 
 
I’m writing to you to let you know that BR 6200 -Graduation Requirements is on the agenda 
today for the Board meeting.   I’m hoping that the Board will do the right thing and accept 
our version, which includes an increase of three units in social and behavioral sciences to the 
GE for local and CTE degrees.  I hope I will see some (or all) of you this afternoon at Mission 
College for the Board meeting, if at all possible. 
 
I have reminded the Chancellor that this is a “rely primarily” issue, and he acknowledges this 
point.  He continues to get pressure from Trade – most recently to delay for thirty more days 
so that Trade can put a proposal together.  I indicated that after five months and no data 
forthcoming from Trade and no substantive proposal with support beyond Trade, I could not 
see waiting another month when there are so many other elements of this board rule that 
should be implemented for our students.  I have reiterated to the Chancellor that if there 
were data that conclusively showed harm to Trade CTE students,  the DAS would move to re-
open the issue and adjust the Board Rule, if necessary. 
 
I also confirmed with Maury Pearl that the percentage of students at Trade who have 
declared a CTE degree/certificate goal is at 35%.  As you know, we are often given a much 
higher percentage, but this assertion is simply not supported by the facts.  Maury suggested 
that perhaps they are counting all students who have ever taken a CTE-related course, i.e. 
business or child development.   
 
Some of the Exec will be on hand to sign up as public speakers at 3:00 PM, but the meeting, 
which includes a Committee of the Whole presentation on progress with basic skills at our 
colleges, begins at 3:30 PM.  Public speakers will be heard before that presentation. 
 
Please know that I am working hard behind the scenes to maintain our position and purview 
in this matter.  If things do not go our way today - if the Board were to delay their decision, 
for example - I would call for a “sense of the senate” tomorrow at the DAS meeting to seek 
your direction as to next steps, including formal notification of the State Chancellor.  
 
However, I do hold out hope that this step can be avoided and the Board does the right thing 
and accepts our “rely primarily” status on this issue. 
 
All the best, 
Don 
 
President, DAS 
213.891.2294 
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